


 

July 19, 2013 

 

 

H.E. Ban Ki-moon 

Secretary-General 

United Nations 

New York, NY 10017 

USA 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Secretary-General, 

 

 

We send you this Letter to ask you to renew our commitment to the Global Compact. 

 

In fact, we are proud to be among the first Tunisian companies having joined the Global 

Compact. We published our first communication report paper in August 28, 2006. This report 

was a proof of our respects to the ten points of the Global Compact. 

 

Unfortunately, and for several reasons, there has been no communication from us since 2008: 

 

- The Acquisition of two sites at the northern part of the country: There was a big culture 

difference and it was a great harmonizing process between old site of Leoni and ex-valeo 

sites. 

- Tunisian revolution was a real handicap in the development of our business in Tunisia 

- Incidents at ex-valeo site in February 2012: Wild Strikes / excessive pressure of two union 

organizations against the interests of employees and the company. 

 

This year looks much better than 2012. We succeeded in establishing a social balance in all 

our production units. Therefore, we decided to resume this communication that could show 

our commitment to the social side, environmental side and human rights. 

 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 Mohamed Larbi ROUIS 

 

Managing Director of LEONI Wiring Systems Tunisia 

 
 

 


